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Subject:  
 

Temporary Scheduling of MAR Issues at 
14 Boerum Place 

 

 
As of July 14, 2003 and until further notice, Medicaid Recertification (MAR) fair hearings, 
normally scheduled at 330 West 34th Street, will be scheduled at 14 Boerum Place, Brooklyn, 
New York.   
 
A database of 2,700 appellants who have requested hearings regarding Medicaid Recertification 
issues were sent the attached letter to highlight the hearing location in an effort to avoid 
confusion for those who may potentially appear at the wrong hearing location.  Communications 
Intake Unit staff may receive inquiries based on this letter and it is, therefore, being provided for 
your information. 
 
If there are any questions with respect to this transmittal, you may contact your supervisor or 
Sue Fiehl at (518) 473-4779 or via email 90J029@dfa.state.ny.us. 
 
 

__________________________________ 
Mark Lacivita, Director of Administration 
  Office of Administrative Hearings 
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